Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council

9 Beech Grove, Warminster, Wiltshire, BA12 0AB Tel: 01985 213436

Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish Clerk Mrs Sarah Jeffries MILCM

All Parish Council Meetings are open to the Public and Press 
Tuesday 8th October 2013

To All Members of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council

Dear Councillor, 

You are summoned to a meeting of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council, at Maiden Bradley Village Hall on Tuesday 8th October 2013 at 7.30pm. The meeting will consider the items set out below.

Before the meeting there will be a public session to enable the people of Maiden Bradley to ask questions of, and make comments, regarding the Parish Council. Questions not answered at this meeting will be answered in writing to the person asking the question, or may appear as an agenda item for the next meeting. Members of the public are asked to restrict their comments, and/or questions to three minutes.

Sarah Jeffries MILCM
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Parish Clerk







    1st October 2013
 ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
7.30pm Public Question Time

This section (at the Chairman’s discretion may last up to 15 minutes) is not part of the formal meeting of the Council and minutes will not be produced. Public Bodies (admissions to meetings) Act 1960 s 1 extended by the LG Act 972 s 100.
Report from Unitary Councillor

Report from Rural Police Department

Agenda

1. Acceptance of apologies for absence 
Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Parish Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.

2. Chairman’s announcements
Letter re Clerks Health & Safety Equipment – 
Council is asked to discuss a letter received from Longbridge Deverill PC:

History - Under the Health and Safety at Work Act, a chair was purchased by 4 Parish Councils for the Clerk under the Health and Safety (Display Screen Equipment) Regulations 1992, where an employer is obliged to supply suitable work place equipment to ensure the Health and Safety of any employees. The chair is purchased for use by the employee whilst working for the Parish Council (employer), the equipment does not become the personnel property of the employee, and remains the property of the employer. 

The Clerk left the employment of one of these Parish Councils, Longbridge Deverill back in February 2013. This Parish Council is requesting a repayment of this contribution from Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council as it is now longer used by an employee of their Parish Council.  Council is asked to resolve the payment of a £40.00 contribution. £198.96 was the original contribution per Council towards the chair repayment. 
3. Dispensations

Council is asked to discuss any written requests for dispensation the Clerk may have received from Councillors
4. To receive declarations of interests Local Authorities 

Declarations of Interest members to declare any interest they may have in agenda items that accord with the requirements of the relevant authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 (SI 2012/1464) (NB this does not preclude any later declarations).

5. Exclusion of the Press and Public Standing Order #1c

The Parish Council may exercise their right to exclude the public and press by resolution from a closed meeting due to the confidential nature to be discussed pursuant to section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.

6. To receive and sign the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 10th September 2013 (Previously circulated) LGA 1972 Sch 12 para 41(1)
7. Planning Decisions

13/00987/LBC Bradley House Kingston Lane Maiden Bradley

Proposal: Reinstate outside door on rear elevation

Decision: Approved with conditions approval date 16.09.13
13/02680/FUL 32 Church Street Maiden Bradley

Proposal: Replacement Single Story Rear Extension 

Decision: Approved with conditions approval date 18.09.13
(Please note: in planning matters the Council acts as the consultee of the Principal Authority. The Principal Authority being the deciding body)
8. Parish Steward/Highways

Council is asked to discuss and compile a list of works required, of any items seen or reported to them by parishioners, for the Community Co-ordinator. 

9. Community Speed Watch

Council is asked to hear a report from Councillor Patrick Nixon, if required.

10. Insurance Company Risk Assessment

Council is asked to hear a report from the Clerk further on the valuations of the Bus Stop and the Foxes Head Memorial, following her findings re further documentation that has come to light. 

11. Policy Documentation
Council is asked to discuss and resolve the implementation of the two Draft policies attached:

Litter Pick Risk Assessment and Associated Documentation (Reviewed by Councillor Franck Baudrain) Council is also asked to resolve the date of the litter pick for 2014. Council had provisionally mentioned around mid-April 2014 but not set the date. The Clerk can then following a resolved date, book the equipment and the possibility of a Community Day long side with the Community Co-ordinator.
Training Statement of Intent (reviewed By Councillor Ben Gunstone)

12. ROSPA Play Area 
Council is asked to discuss the Annual ROSPA Safety report and the issues highlighted on it.
13. Yearly Newsletter
Council is asked to discuss the final draft Newsletter with the suggested alterations and resolve its use.
14. Community Radio  

Councillor Ben Gunstone is to report to Council. The Clerk would also like any suggestions as to items she can bring to the attention of the Warminster & Villages Community Radio when she visits.
15. Grant Applications 

Council is asked to discuss and resolve the Grant application received from the Village Hall Committee regarding the re-siting of the Kitchen to the Jubilee Room.
Council is also asked to discuss the @MB Youth Club grant allocation still held within the Parish Councils budget re the sponsored event. The Clerk needs to know whether this is to still be held or relocated back in to the Grant budget provision.
16. Clerk’s Report
Guest Request

Council is asked to discuss the below request:

Katy Salter Tenant Participation Officer Housing Management Wiltshire Council has asked if she can attend the November meeting of the Council. She is in the Housing Department at Wiltshire Council and is hoping to attend some of the Parish Council meetings as an observer, just to understand a little bit more about the area. Her job is to mainly work with Council Housing tenants but she is very keen to help build community spirit and pride especially in rural areas and support them in what can be challenging times – to make sure no one feels isolated or excluded. She would be happy to say a few words at a meeting if you feel it to be beneficial.
Pepper Corn Rent

Council is asked to discuss the correspondence regarding the yearly rent collection of 0.50p from the Estate. The Clerk has recently chased the non-collection of the rent from the collection company and received the below email reply: and inform the Clerk of its reply.
Having spoken to the agent for the Duke of Somerset's Estates, they think that it would be better to collect 20 years rent at a time, as the cost of collecting 0.50p per year by Direct Debit is not viable. Do you think the Parish Council would be agreeable to this?

Wiltshire Council Archives

Council is asked to note that the Clerk retrieved the missing 1883 to 1997 minutes and other documentation. The Clerk has gone through the documentation and will send the minute books to Wiltshire Councils Archive Centre for safe keeping. Other documentation that needs to still be kept for legal reasons but will not be stored by Wiltshire Council, the Village Hall have agreed it will be happy for it to be stored in the Village Hall in the small Parish Council filing Cabinet the Clerk has at home. This will relieve the pressure on the Clerks space constrains. 
Clerks Holiday

Council is asked to resolve the Clerks request to take 8 hours holiday at Half Term. The Clerk has 48.3 hours of leave entitlement. 
17. Wiltshire Council Precept Questionnaire 
Council is asked to discuss the questionnaire received and inform the Clerk of its replies. See attached previously emailed to Council. The Clerk will also report back on the meeting put on at Trowbridge Civic Center by Wiltshire Councils Unitary member Dick Tonge 
18. Approval and signing off Parish Accounts for September 2013 

Council is asked to approve and sign the monthly accounts for September 2013.

19. Payments

To review and approve the items of expenditure listed below: LGA 1972 s150 (5)

Invoices

Wages October LGA 1972 s111 




        

 £332.45   

Travelling LGA 1972 s111



       

       

 £  16.74
Heat & Light etc LGA (Financial Provisions) Act 1963 s5
        

 £    6.93
Postage LGA 1972 s111






      
 £    4.20 

K. M. Dike Nurseries Grounds Maintenance LGA s14 para 27 
    
 £260.32

ROSPA Playsafety Limited Annual Inspection Open spaces act 1906 s10  £  81.60
Grant Thornton External Audit LGA 1972 s150 (5)



 £120.00

S Jeffries reimbursement re laptop Battery LGA 1972 s111


 £  62.99

SLCC Conference (cost to be shared both PC Invoices actioned)

LGA 1972 s111








 £354.00

Maiden Bradley Village Hall Grant LGA 1972 s137



 £100.00
If Resolved

Longbridge Deverill & Crockerton Parish Council Reimbursement LGA 1972 s111












 £  40.00
Maiden Bradley Village Hall Grant LGA 1972 s137


            £500.00
Receipts
Wiltshire Council Precept & Precept Grant 




£5396.22
Council is asked to note that the Clerk has moved £2400.00 from account number 07052153 to 00108234 on the 30th September 2013 to cover the above cheque payments etc.
Council is also asked to note that the Clerk has sent out contribution notice letters to Horningsham and the Upper Deverills Parish Councils for the SLCC National Conference invoice.  

20. Bank Mandate 

Council is asked confirm to the Clerk that the Bank Mandate has been completed so that she can take action. 

21. Forward Planning Prepare Budget
Council is asked to inform the Clerk if there have been any other thoughts of any items she needs to consider when preparing next year’s first draft budget figures following last month’s meeting. 

22. Meetings for Councillors to consider attending
Councillors are asked if they could inform the Clerk should they wish to attend.
WALC Annual General Meeting Wessex Room, Corn Exchange, Devizes 17 October 2013. From 6.30 pm with the business of the meeting to commence at 7.00pm
This year the Wiltshire Association of Local Councils is delighted to welcome Lord Lytton, President of NALC and member of the House of Lords, to speak to the membership at their Annual General Meeting.

This event will be an opportunity for local councillors to take part in the Association’s annual meeting, to meet and share experiences with fellow councillors and clerks and to talk to individuals who work at the heart of the communities of Wiltshire and Swindon. Wiltshire Association of Local Councils has many member councils which make its work possible.  This is an opportunity to gather together. 
Council is asked to note that the Clerk is unable to attend as she will be at the SLCC National Conference. 

23. Parish Clerks Delegated Powers
The Clerk will give Council details of any matters dealt with under her delegated powers, since the last meeting of Council. LGA 1972 s101
24. Correspondence

Council is asked to note the correspondence received below; 

ECO Sustainable Solutions Leaflet
Longbridge Deverill Clerk
All other email correspondence received by the Clerk has been emailed or posted to Councillors. A list can be requested from the Clerk, if required.
25. Notice of items to be taken into consideration at the next meeting. 

Councillors are asked to highlight any items to the Clerk. 

First Draft Budget, SLCC National Conference Update from the Clerk, Defibrillator Project, Pension Scheme
26. Items for Parish Newsletter & Notice Boards
Councillors are asked to inform the Clerk of any other items it wishes the Clerk to highlight in the Parish News.
27. Date of the next meeting

The Council is asked to note that the Tuesday 12th November 2013 is the date of the next meeting. The Parish Council Meeting will start at 7.30pm. All are welcome to attend.
Council are asked to note that in the exercise of their functions they must take note of the following: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights. Any person who may find difficulty in access to the meeting through disability is asked to advise the Clerk (07540 611906) or 01985 213436 email (maidenbradleypc@o2.co.uk) at least 24 hours before the meeting so that every effort may be made to provide access.
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